
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S3-14-28 
Baltimore, Maryland 21244-1850 

Financial Management Group 

Ana Novais, Acting Secretary 
Executive Office of Health and Human Services 
State of Rhode Island 
3 West Road, Virks Building 
Cranston, RI 02920 

RE:  Rhode Island 22-0019 

Dear Acting Secretary Novais: 

We have reviewed the proposed amendment to Attachment 4.19-D of your Medicaid State 
plan submitted under transmittal number (TN) 22-0019.  Effective January 1, 2023, this 
amendment proposes a behavioral health per-diem add-on rate for specified nursing facility 
residents. 

We conducted our review of your submittal according to the statutory requirements at sections 
1902(a)(2), 1902(a)(13), 1902(a)(30) and 1903(a) of the Social Security Act and the implementing 
Federal regulations at 42 CFR 447 Subpart C.   

This is to inform you that Medicaid State plan amendment TN 22-0019 is approved effective 
January 1, 2023.  The CMS-179 and the amended plan page(s) are attached. 

As described in the state’s letter to CMS dated April 29, 2022 regarding its Hospital Licensing 
Fee (HLF) and in CMS’s response letter dated May 19, 2022, please note that CMS’s approval of 
this State Plan Amendment (SPA) whose non-federal share source may include the HLF relates 
only to the requested change in payment methodology, not the source of non-federal share. 
Approval of this SPA does not relieve the state of its responsibility to comply with 
federal laws and regulations, and to ensure that claims for federal financial participation are 
consistent with all applicable requirements. 

If you have any additional questions or need further assistance, please contact Novena James-Hailey at 
(617) 565-1291 or Novena.JamesHailey@cms.hhs.gov.

Sincerely, 

Rory Howe 
Director 

February 8, 2023

 
      

      










